
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of October 2, 2023 – October 8, 2023 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  506 

 

Traffic Stops: 100 

 Citations Issued:  48 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 78 

 Fraudulent Tags Seized:  3 

Parking Citations Issued:    6  

Traffic Enforcement Details: 113 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  37 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  4 

School Walk-throughs:   4 

Special Detail Assignments:    8 

 (football games, business stand-bys, etc.) 

Vehicle Accidents:  11 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   3 

 Non-Reportable:   7 

 Assist PSP on Rt. 309:  1 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

10/2/23 – 500 block Evergreen Avenue – Officers responded to the area for reports of a male 
going door to door and soliciting.  There were also reports for the same male harassing 
homeowners when not donating to his organization.  Officers were able to locate the individual 
and make contact.  The subject was advised of the township ordinances pertaining to soliciting 
as well as the laws regarding harassment.  There were no further incidents relating to the 
matter and the subject was sent on his way. 

 

10/3/23 – 8200 block Limekiln Pike (Cheltenham) – Several Springfield Officers responded to 
assist the Cheltenham Police Department with an armed subject.  Springfield Officers assisted 
with forming a perimeter and ensuring citizen safety while the Cheltenham Officers handled 
their investigation. 

 

10/4/23 – Mermaid Lane/Pine Road – Several Officers responded to the area for reports of a 
male with a large knife walking in the roadway.  Unfortunately, due to an extended time delay 
from the reports, the Officers were not able to locate anyone matching the description or 
displaying a weapon after canvassing the area for some time.  Officer continued to check the 
area throughout the night for any further reports. 

 

10/4/23 – 900 block Pleasant Avenue – Complainant came to police headquarters to report that 
a check that had been placed in the home mailbox for outgoing mail was stolen and the check 
amount was altered and then deposited.  The investigation is continuing by the Detective 
Division. 

 

10/5/23 – Patton Road/Cheltenham Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for reports 
of two male individuals in a construction area possibly stealing items.  Responding Officers were 
quickly able to contact the two subjects and were able to confirm that they were contractors 
working on the property.  Officers quickly cleared out the call without issue. 

 

10/6/23 – Brent Road/Church Road – Officers responded to the area for reports of a disturbance 
on a school bus.  After speaking with the bus driver, aide, and student(s) in question, the 
Officers were able to calm down the situation to allow for drop off procedures.  The Officers 
were able to quickly get the bus back on its route and the incident was cleared without issue. 

 

 


